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Re: Motion on Adoptee Identity Rights (M05/0419
Dear Colm

Thank you for your letter concerning the notice of motion on Adoptee ldentity Rights.
The Adoption (Information and Tracing) Bill 2016 provides adopted people (and other
relevant people) for the first time with a statutory right to information and to a tracing
service. It will also protect relevant records by bringing them into the custody of the
Adoption Authority of Ireland and it will create offences for the concealment, destruction,
mutilation or falsification of such records. The Bill operates on the basis of a presumption
in favour of disclosing information in so far as is legally and constitutionally possible.
However, some of these records also contain the personal information of birth parents and
legal advice received by my Department indicates that the Bill must contain measures to
protect the constitutional privacy rights of birth parents.

Members of the Oireachtas and stakeholder groups have expressed concerns regarding
some aspects of the Bill. In particular, there were difficuities with the requirement for
adopted people to sign an undertaking declaring that they would not contact their birth
parent. I received a clear message that the undertaking was insulting to adoptees. Having
listened to these concerns, I engaged again with the Office of the Attorney General seeking
to revisit the privacy provisions and to strengthen the right to identity. I then received
government approval to revise the privacy arrangements to remove the requirement for
signing an undertaking. My officials are currently redrafting the necessary amendments.

Yours sincerely

W f.h(/ww/

Dr. Katherine Zappone, TD.
Minister for Children and Youth Affairs

An Roinn Leanal agus Gnéthai Gige, Bloc 1, Plaza Milesian, 50-58 Srdid Bhagdid lochtarach, Baile Atha Cliath 2. D02 XW14
Department of Chifdren and Youth Affairs, Block 1, Miesian Plaza, S0-58 Baggot Street Lower, Dublin 2. D02 XW14

T+353 1 647 3000 | contact@dcya.gov.ie

www.dcya.gov.ie



